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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Tues 10th Dec K - 4 Social @ Urunga Bowling Club   
5pm  -  7pm Mon 16th Dec Year 6 Farewell 

Wed 11th Dec Musicians to BHS Tues 17th Dec Have-A-Go Show Finals @ 9.30am 

Thurs 12th Dec Presentation Day at 9.30am Wed 18th Dec K - 4 Movie Day @ Nambucca Cinema 

Fri 13th Dec Christmas Cupcakes at the Canteen Wed 18th Dec Yr 5 & 6 Fun Day @ Big Banana 

Fri 13th Dec Christmas Craft Day Wed 18th Dec LAST DAY OF 2019 FOR STUDENTS 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
The final whole school assembly of the year always draws a big crowd and this year was no exception.  As 
Mrs Martyn noted, we had nearly as many families at school to watch the Kindergarten classes perform, as we 
did on Grandparents Day!  To begin the assembly we congratulated some fabulous readers who have 
achieved both 1000 and 2000 minute reading awards.  Well done Izzy, Elise and Maddi.  Mrs Martyn also had 
a two very special awards to present from the Bellingen High School Fine Arts  
competition.  Phalayna won first prize in the Stage 3 division and Jordan was awarded a 
highly commended.  A big congratulations to these girls.  It was then Kindergartens turn 
to wow the audience with their musical and dance talent.  Firstly, they played for us 
three songs on the recorders and ukuleles which they have been learning and practicing 
with Mrs Thorn through the term.  It was then time to get their cowboy dancing groove 
on and really get the crowd to their feet for a hoe down to the ‘The Git Up Dance’.  The 
joy on their faces as they performed for their families and the school was evident, and 
their enthusiastic and well rehearsed routine was loved by all.  What a wonderful way to 
end our year of Tuesday assemblies. 



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
OUR PRINCIPAL 
    MRS JANE   
      MARTYN 
 
 
 

END OF YEAR 2019 
This is just a reminder that school finishes for our students next Wednesday 18th December. Our staff finish 
on Thursday 19th December, so our school will be closed from Friday 20th December. 
 

The first day back at school for Years 1 to 6 is Wednesday 29th January.  Our new Kindergarten students 
commence full day attendance on Monday 3rd February, 2020 after having completed their Best Start       
Assessments between Wednesday 29th January to Friday 31st January 2020. 
 

We are really looking forward to sharing many special events with you over the coming week including:  
Kinder to Year 4 social, Presentation Day, Year 6 Farewell as well as our traditional and legendary  
Have-A-Go Show! 
 

Student progress reports will be sent home on this Thursday 12th December. 
 
ONLINE CYBER SAFETY 
It is important that children are supervised when engaging in online gaming, chats and social media. It is   
becoming alarmingly common for young children to be allowed to be online at home and unsupervised. This 
is a practice that is potentially dangerous and concerning. Please supervise your young people if you are 
allowing them to chat online. I have included an article that outlines some useful tips for parents to protect 
our children who are engaging in online gaming, chatting or social media at home.  
 
At school, we teach online cyber safety and anti-bullying lessons regularly. Please read the following article 
and useful resources: 
 

ARE YOU THINKING OF BUYING YOUR CHILD A SMART TOY, SMART PHONE, TABLET, E‐SITE 
MEMBERSHIP OR SOMETHING SIMILAR? 
 

Children and teenagers are going online and using social media with increasing frequency. While many enjoy their 
online experiences, there are risks involved. Parents, schools and the broader community need to work together to 
help keep children’s online experiences safe.  
 

The Commonwealth Office of the Children’s eSafety 
Commissioner has developed a resource for parents 
– iPARENT – which helps parents deal with the con-
nected devices in their children’s lives.  
 

iPARENT – found at hƩps://esafety.gov.au/
educaƟon-resources/iparent - provides facts and 
staƟsƟcs about Australian children online,  
managing technology in the home and strategies 
that can be used by parents to keep children safe 
online.  

 WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
          

The focus this week is the  
          red rule  

   “we all listen to each other ” 
 

 
We ask that you reinforce this week’s  

rule at home with your child. 

Attendance Award  
Winners 

Week 8, Term 4 
    

4/5 Indigo & 5/6 Violet 



 

 

YEAR 6 FAREWELL 
The Year 6 farewell will be held at Club Urunga (Urunga Bowling Club) on 
Monday 16th December.  Year 6 are asked to arrive at 5.40pm.  Year 5 are 
asked to come at 7.15pm to enjoy the after dinner festivities.  The evening 
will finish at 8.30pm.  The theme for this year’s farewell is a tropical theme.  
Year 6 will need to have their RSVP’s returned with payment of $30 to the 
office by this Thursday 12th December.  Year 5 will pay $5 at the door on 
the night.  Also, a reminder for all Year 6 students to bring in a baby photo 
of themselves by tomorrow, Wednesday 11th December. 
 
Club Urunga has asked that as a courtesy to help them with staffing, if parents are planning to eat dinner at 
the club after dropping their children at the farewell, could they please ring and book a table beforehand.  
 
K-4 SOCIAL 
The K-4 Christmas Social is on tonight from 5pm—7pm at the Urunga Bowling Club.  Come dressed for a 
fun evening in Christmas colours! 
 
CANTEEN CLOSED NEXT WEDNESDAY 18th DECEMBER 
The canteen will be closed on the last day of school—Wednesday 18th December due to the K-4 Movie Day 
and 5-6 Fun Day.   
 
If you need to purchase any uniforms before the end of term, please see Sharon or make an order through 
the office THIS Wednesday, Thursday or Friday. 
Sharon Hearps 
 
VOLUNTEERS THANK YOU MORNING TEA 
That time of the year comes around all too quickly.  We had the privilege to thank our many wonderful      
volunteers with a morning tea that was provided by the school staff last Thursday. 
 
Many of our volunteers were not able to attend so we would love to say a huge 
 

THANK YOU!! 
 
The students and staff hope to see 
many of our volunteers return in 2020, 
and for all those who are not able to be 
with us next year, we wish you all the 
best. 
 
We couldn’t do it without you! 

 

Year 6 Baby Photos 
 

In preparation for a fantastic and fun filled Year 6         
farewell, could all Year 6 students please bring in a baby 

photo of themselves.   
 

Please have your name clearly written on the back and 
hand in to the ladies at the office. 



 

 

        

 

 
 

 
 
 

     NEWS FROM OUR  
     COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
     JENNY LUXON 
    

 

 
 

SPOTLIGHT ON OUR YEAR SIX STUDENTS 
We continue celebrating our Year Six students with... 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

KIARA YOUNG 
FAVOURITE COLOUR: Green 
FAVOURITE FOOD:    Sushi 
HOBBIES:      Playing clarinet 
FAVOURITE PLACE IN THE WORLD :  France 
ASPIRATIONS FOR THE FUTURE: To go to Paris and get a fluffy 
chicken and I’d like to become a teacher. 
 
The highlights of my time at UPS have been doing maths, Garden 
Club and making new friends. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
TAYA FORBES 

FAVOURITE COLOUR: Red  
FAVOURITE FOOD:    Bacon and eggs 
HOBBIES:    Drawing and singing 
FAVOURITE PLACE IN THE WORLD :   Melbourne 
ASPIRATIONS FOR THE FUTURE: To  help others and become a 
vet. 
 
The highlights of my time at UPS have been being with friends and 
sport. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
OLIVER SHARKEY 

FAVOURITE COLOUR: Blue 
FAVOURITE FOOD:    Nachos 
HOBBIES:      Soccer 
FAVOURITE PLACE IN THE WORLD : Canada 
ASPIRATIONS FOR THE FUTURE: To be successful and become 
a game designer. 
 
The highlights of my time at UPS have been nearly everything in the 
school. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
LACEY McCORMACK 

FAVOURITE COLOUR: Red 
FAVOURITE FOOD:    Tacos 
HOBBIES:    Building Lego houses 
FAVOURITE PLACE IN THE WORLD : Canada  
ASPIRATIONS FOR THE FUTURE: I want to be successful and 
make money to donate to charities.  I would like to become a game 
creator. 
 
The highlights of my time at UPS have been the excursions to      
Cascade, Lake Ainsworth and Canberra. 



 

 

CHRISTMAS HAMPER RAFFLE 
Tickets for our Christmas hamper raffle are 50c each and the winners will be drawn on 
Presentation Day, this Thursday 12th December.  More tickets are available from the    
office if you would like to do some last minute buying or selling! 
 
We hope that everyone has a wonderful and safe lead up to the festive season. 
 
URUNGA CAROLS 
The Urunga Mylestom Chamber of Commerce will present The Urunga Carols on Saturday 21st December, 
2019 from 5pm.  Our school has been invited to sing a Christmas song.  All students are invited to come 
along and sing.  The children singing for the item will need to assemble near the stage area at 5pm ready 
for a 5.15pm performance. Urunga Public School are item number. Children will need to wear Christmas 
attire and/or costumes. Mrs Paxton and Mrs Arnold will conduct the group. 
 
LIFE EDUCATION—HEALTHY HAROLD 
The Life Education program is celebrating 40 years this year, so many of our student’s parents remember 
visiting the van and meeting Healthy Harold themselves as children.  It has stood the test of time and is    
educating our students in areas relevant to their age group and current issues.  Life Education “have a     
passion for the health and well-being of the next generation of Australians”.   
 
Last week Urunga Public School enjoyed an exciting visit from 
Healthy Harold the giraffe and Lee in the Life Education 
Van. They taught the students many valuable lessons. He 
taught students how to be a good friend, how to look after your 
body and how to keep safe.  
 
Each class participated in fun and educational lesson that      
catered to their individual needs. Each child received an         
activity booklet, parent information flyer and sticker. Parents 
have access to the Life Education Website that includes great   
resources and information for your family.  
 
Check it out at https://www.lifeeducation.org.au/parents/ 
Mrs Mitchell 
 

 

WHAT’S DUE 
 
 Educational Resources and Voluntary School Contribution Fees 
 Yr 6 Farewell permission note and $30 payment 
 Christmas Hamper Raffle tickets and money 
 K-4 Movie Day permission note and $6 payment 
 5-6 Big Banana Fun Day permission note and $12 payment 



 

 

K-4 MOVIE DAY 
To celebrate the end of another successful year, Kindergarten and Years 1, 2, 3 and 4 
will be having a Movie Day on Wednesday 18th December—the last school day for 
2019.  They will be travelling to Nambucca Heads Majestic Cinema to watch the new 
release movie “The Queen’s Corgi”.  The cost of the excursion is only $6.  A very big 
thank you to everyone who participated in Gala Day and raised funds that have  
significantly reduced the entry price of the movie!  The school is covering the cost of 
the buses.  A permission note was sent home last week.  Please return it with $6    
payment to your classroom teacher before Friday 13th December. 
Mr Patterson 
 
YEAR 5 & 6 FUN DAY 
A note was sent home last Friday with Year 5 and 6 students regarding their Fun Day 
on Wednesday 18th December at the Big Banana.  They will be going to the Giant Slide and the Water Park.  
The cost will be $12 for entry fees.  Again, a very big thank you to everyone who participated in Gala Day 
and raised funds that have significantly reduced the entry price for the Big Banana fun day!  The school will 
be covering the cost of the bus transport.  
Mrs Prior 
 
SCHOOL BANKING REMINDER 
School banking for the year is coming to a close.  A reminder that tomorrow, Wednesday 11th December will 
be the last day for student banking this year.  Have a lovely Christmas and we will see you back banking 
next year! 
 
HAVE-A-GO SHOW 
The Have a Go Show will be on Monday 16th and Tuesday 17th  of December in Week 10. Students are 
welcome to share their talent with the school and may want to dance, sing, act, perform magic tricks etc.  
 
The students will be performing in front of other students in their year levels on the Monday. Some students 
will be chosen to perform in front of the whole 
school on the Tuesday at 9:30am for the finale.  
 
Parents, family and friends are welcome to come 
and watch the final performances on Tuesday 
17th December at the bottom COLA. 
Mrs Ashworth  
 
 
 
 
 
 

“People were created to be 
loved. Things were created to 
be used. The reason why the 
world is in chaos is because 
things are being loved and    
people are being used.”  Dalai 
Lama 

 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY AWARDS  
TERM 4  WEEK 8 

K RED 3/4 BLUE 
Olivia Shearim Savannah Ryan 
Hayden Richardson Talia McHeyzer 
K WHITE Tegan Stone 
Mackenzie Smith Taylor Martin 
Maddison Aitken 4/5 INDIGO 

Diesel Danvers Emma Swain 
William Carter Kiara Jarrett 
Milly Forbes 5/6 MAROON 
Billy Gowing Eva-Ann Canning 
Byron Crocker Samantha Little 

Mathew Gray Ayla Furze 
Monroe Mills 5/6 VIOLET 
Luka Payne Bayley Cavanagh-Rose 
Jaxon Warner Naia Joosten 
2/3 GREEN Owen McCann 
Kenny Morgan Mollie Young 
Sebastian Gately OTHER TEACHERS 
Kyan Ferreira  
Dean Kennedy  
  

Huon Emonson-Clyde Sienna Young 
1 PINK Ricky Gibson 

1/2 YELLOW Taya Forbes 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 


